REDACTED

From: Rob Ede <robe@hahnenv.com>

Sent: Monday, August 14, 2023 5:06 PM

To: THOMAS Wesley * DEQ <wesley.thomas@deg.oregon.gov>

Cc: Bob Wyatt <rjiw@nwnatural.com>; Patricia Dost <pdost@pearllegalgroup.com>; Halah Voges
<hvoges@anchorgea.com>; Jen Mott <jmott@anchorgea.com>

Subject: Re: Siltronic response to DEQ comments on the SOU Rl Data Summary Report

Hi Wes,

Thanks for providing the July 14, 2023 Dioxin/Furan (D/F) Memorandum prepared by Maul Foster
Alongi (MFA) on behalf of Siltronic. MFA’s attempt to attribute D/F to Gasco MGP operations is
completely unsupported. Attached, for your information and use, is our evaluation of the MFA
memo including our assessment of D/F on the Siltronic property.

Please let me know if you have any questions.
Thank you!

-Rob

Rob Ede, R.G.

Principal

Hahn and Associates, Inc.
Environmental Consultants

Direct: 503.863.0958

434 NW 6th Avenue, Suite 203
Portland Oregon 97209
robe@hahnenv.com




OnJul 14, 2023, at 2:25 PM, THOMAS Wesley * DEQ
<Wesley. THOMAS@deq.oregon.gov> wrote:

Rob and Halah,

I’'m providing this as an FYI, since it includes an evaluation of whether MGP
wastes/residuals might be a source of dioxins/furans. We have not reviewed the information
in detail yet.

Wes

Wesley Thomas, P.E.

Project Manager/Environmental Engineer
0: 503-229-6932

M: 971-263-8822

Wesley. Thomas@deqg.oregon.gov

From: Mike Murray <mmurray@maulfoster.com>

Sent: Friday, July 14, 2023 1:46 PM

To: PAULIK Blair * DEQ <blair.paulik@deg.state.or.us>

Cc: THOMAS Wesley <Wesley. THOMAS @state.or.us>; HAFLEY Dan * DEQ

<Dan.HAFLEY@deqg.oregon.gov>; LACEY David J * DEQ
<David.J.LIACEY@deqg.oregon.gov>; SEIDEL Paul * DEQ
<Paul.SEIDEL @deq.oregon.gov>; Novak.Elisabeth@epa.gov; Hanna.laura@epa.gov;

Bingold, Elizabeth <elizabeth.bingold@siltronic.com>; traci.parker@siltronic.com; Burr,
Myron (RESTORATION STRATEGIES LLC) <myron.burr.restoration-

strategies@siltronic.com>; David Rabbino <David.Rabbino@jordanramis.com>;
Courtney Savoie <csavoie@maulfoster.com>; Audrey Hackett
<ahackett@maulfoster.com>; 8128 Siltronic Corporation <8128 @ maulfoster.com>;
Mike Murray <mmurray@maulfoster.com>

Subject: Siltronic response to DEQ comments on the SOU RI Data Summary Report

Good afternoon Blair,

Please find attached a letter providing requested responses to DEQ’s June 1, 2023
comments (attached for reference) regarding the Siltronic SOU RI Data Summary
Report, which was submitted to DEQ on March 31, 2023.

Siltronic looks forward to continued progress on the SOU Rl report.

Thank you,
-Mike



MICHAEL R. MURRAY, RG, LHG, PE | MAUL FOSTER & ALONGI, INC.
Principal Hydrogeologist

pronouns: he/him

m. 503 310 0435 | d. 971 713 3579

109 E 13" street, Vancouver, WA 98640
www.mqaulfoster.com





